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AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY  
Craft Australia was awarded $10,000 for the digitisation of their slide collection and archival storage.
This grant allowed Craft Australia to digitise selected material from their slide collection as prioritised in their preservation survey and significance assessment undertaken with previous CHG funding.  They were also allocated funds to rehouse the entire slide collection in archival sleeves. The slides were digitised by BICA Prolab in Fyshwick, who proved to be highly professional in both quality of work and delivery. Overall, Craft Australia were able to digitally store 80 slide kits (around 3,000 slides) and are now committed to establishing an online database to make the collection accessible online.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jenny Deeves

Project Officer

Level 1 Suite 7

National Press Club

16 National Circuit

Barton ACT 2600

02 6273 0088

Jenny.deeves@craftaustralia.com.au 
NEW SOUTH WALES
A.M. Rosenblum Jewish Museum, Great Synagogue Sydney received $1,500 to purchase collection management software. Lori Burck attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Purchasing Collections Mosaic software has meant a complete overhaul of the museum's processes, particularly in research, damage/loss control and outgoing loan control. It will maintain continuity and put in place controls for the collection. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Susan Bures 
Administrator

A.M. Rosenblum Jewish Museum

Great Synagogue of Sydney

166 Castlereagh St
Sydney NSW 2000

02 9267 2477

admin@greatsynagogue.org.au 
Albury Regional Museum received $4,400 to conduct a significance assessment of the Bonnegilla Collection. Michelle Head attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Bruce Pennay undertook a detailed significance assessment which reported on the provenance of the Bonegilla collection and its uniqueness and value to the public. Benefits include an increased awareness of the collection, enhanced opportunities for further funding for digitisation and improved access to the collection. Recommendations also address current collection care, storage and planning for future collection enhancement and expansion. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Michelle Head

Information and Collections Management Coordinator

Albury Regional Museum
PO Box 323

Albury NSW 2640

02 6023 8333

librarymuseum@alburycity.nsw.gov.au 
The Australian Country Music Foundation received $6,100 to conduct a preservation needs assessment of the Foundation's collection and preservation training.
Kay Soderland, Preservation Australia, carried out the preservation needs assessment and preservation workshop for the ACMF. The workshop was attended by representatives from various collecting organisations in Tamworth and the 'hands on' nature of the workshop was appreciated by all who attended.  The preservation needs assessment has provided useful recommendations for the collection and subsequently relevant board members and volunteers have become aware of specific techniques that are important in the conservation/preservation of various collection items. New policies have been established and new archival materials have been ordered.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Dawn (Dee) Giles

Grants Officer

Australian Country Music Foundation

PO Box 1842

Tamworth NSW 2340 

02 6766 9696

dee.giles@acmf.org.au 
Bega Valley Genealogy Society was awarded $715 to purchase archival storage materials to rehouse more of the Kameruka Estate papers.
This project has enabled proper storage of the collection and sorting of the collection has now begun. Indexing the collection is the next step which will make the collection more accessible to researchers. Publicity has included articles in The Merimbula News Weekly 28 May 2008, The Eden Magnet 19 June 2008 and The Bega District News 20 June 2008. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ursula Hunt

Librarian

Bega Valley Genealogy Society

PO Box 19

Pambula NSW 2549

02 6495 7794

i.u.hunt@acr.net.au 

Braidwood & District Historical Society was awarded $3,700 to conduct a significance assessment of the Braidwood Museum collection. Christine Wright attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Shar Jones produced a significance assessment with good recommendations for the ongoing care and management of the collection.  The report highlights many items of national significance.  Publicity included an article in the Braidwood Times, 5 November 2008 p. 4.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Christine Wright

Vice-President

Braidwood and District Historical Society

PO Box 145 

Braidwood NSW 2622

02 4842 2310

braidwood@westnet.com.au 
Broken Hill Trades Hall Trust received $6,000 for conservation treatment of the Trades Hall Lockout Collection. Ros Ferry attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Conservation treatment on collection items, including paper documents and an AMA flag was undertaken by Karen Coote of Antiquities Conservation Pty Ltd. The conservation treatment has led to the Tourist Office in Broken Hill offering space for a semi permanent exhibition in the Geo Centre. Broken Hill Tourism has also offered funds for an Easter exhibition. Karen's treatment report and accompanying photographs have been useful for educating the community and the treatment itself has allowed the collection items to be made accessible to the public. Publicity included various articles in the Barrier Daily Truth and an interview on ABC radio/2BH.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ros Ferry

President

Broken Hill Trades Hall Trust

Cnr Blende & Sulphide Streets

Broken Hill NSW 2880
08 8087 5258
bhteu@bigpond.com 

Capertee Public School was awarded $1,800 for training in collection care and management for staff and volunteers from 5 schools - Capertee Public School, Denison College, Portland Central, Carenne and Wattle Flat Schools. Michelle Simkin attended the workshop on behalf of the schools. 

Kay Soderland, Preservation Australia, was appointed to run a training workshop on collection care. After advertising the workshop, Capertee had an overwhelming response, and in addition to the original 5, the following schools also participated: Blayney Public School, St Stanislaus College, Neville Public School and Denison College Kelso Campus. The consultant was professional and gave a well paced presentation involving all the participants. Publicity included articles in the Lithgow Mercury, the Mudgee Guardian and the Western Advocate (Bathurst). 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:
Michelle Simkin

Principal

Capertee Public School

Castlereagh Highway
Capertee NSW 2846

02 6359 0175
michelle.simkin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Concord Heritage Society received $1,200 to fund training of volunteers in significance assessment. Lois Michel attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

With the help of Linda Raymond, museum consultant and interpretation specialist, eight Concord Heritage Society volunteers took part in a two-day training workshop to help assess the significance of the many objects in the society's museum. Everyone enjoyed working with Linda who managed to impart a great deal of knowledge. This training has been of great benefit and members who previously had no professional museum training are now confident in their new found skills to assess the significance of the collection. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Lois Michel

Secretary/Treasurer

Concord Heritage Society

PO Box 152

Concord NSW 2137

07 9744 8528
loismichel@bigpond.com 
Dutch Australian Cultural Centre received $3,850 for a significance assessment of the Dutch Australian Cultural Centre collection.
Consultant Linda Raymond's significance assessment identified several unique items which are nationally significant and worth preserving for their significance to the Dutch community. The report will be valuable for future planning and management of the collection, fundraising possibilities and in establishing a network of contacts. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Dr Klaas Woldring

President

Dutch Australian Cultural Centre

PO Box 7040

Wetherill Park NSW 2164

02 9729 3384
info@dacc.com.au 
Hellenic Historical & Cultural Centre (NSW) received $3,200 for a significance assessment of the Hellenic Historical and Cultural Centre collection. Anna Ioannidis attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Shar Jones undertook a comprehensive and valuable assessment of the collection's significance. The report has greatly improved the organisation’s understanding of their collection and has highlighted the significance of the collection. The consultant was willing to assist with cataloguing systems, item description, collection management and policy development and collection housing needs. The project has also heightened the public's knowledge of the centre. Publicity has been widespread, including articles in The News (Ta Nea, Melbourne), 5 December 2007, p.23; O Kosmos (Sydney), 4 December 2007, p.50; The Greek Australian Epsilon (Sydney), Vol 2, Iss 24, 19 December 2007, p.9; Neos Kosmos (Melbourne), December 2007; and Community Horizons, June 2008, and items on radio (Greek Orthodox Community Radio, SBS Greek Radio, and 2MM) 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Anna Ioannidis

Archive Officer

Hellenic Historical & Cultural Centre (NSW)

PO Box 324 

Lakemba NSW 2195

02 9740 7883
hist@goc.com.au 
Lake Macquarie City Library received $4,000 for a significance assessment of the Lake Macquarie City Library Coal and Power Collection. Julie Christie attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Hunter History Consultants Pty Ltd, in association with John Shoebridge, undertook the significance assessment. The Library provided the consultants with a preliminary assessment by Sarah Skillen, which formed a basis for the significance assessment. The two most important discoveries from this assessment process were the rarity of the Wangi Power Station collection and the relationship of the whole collection to other collections in the region. Library staff now have a better understanding of the material in the collection and the processes involved in assessing an item's significance. Publicity included articles in Lake Macquarie News, 22 November 2007, p. 3 & 7 February 2008 and The Star, 21 November 2007, p.6. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Julie Christie

Information Services Librarian

Lake Macquarie City Library

PO Box 1906

Hunter Region Mail Centre NSW 2310

02 4921 0452

lakelibraries@lakemac.nsw.gov.au 
Liverpool City Library and the City of Liverpool & District Historical Society received $8,000 to conduct a significance assessment of both collections and a training workshop. Jo Morris attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Shar Jones undertook the significance assessments of the library and historical society collections. Council senior management were impressed by Shar's assessments and both collections have been assessed as nationally significant. Council are now motivated to submit an application for a preservation needs assessment of both collections. Kay Soderland of Preservation Australia ran a Care of Collections training workshop which was extremely worthwhile for all who attended. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jo Morris

Local Studies Librarian

Liverpool City Council

Locked Bag 7170

Liverpool BC NSW 1871

02 9821 9444

j.morris@liverpool.nsw.gov.au 
Lockhart & District Historical Society received $4,000 to conduct a significance assessment of the Brookong Collection. David Read attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Bruce Pennay, Charles Sturt University, undertook a comprehensive and professional significance assessment which has provided the society with the knowledge and direction to proceed with improving the preservation of the material. The consultant's positive report has also improved the society's knowledge and understanding of the collection content. Improved accesses to the collection, increased public awareness and community standing have all been achieved as a result of the assessment. The increased publicity has attracted more volunteers to assist with the running of the museum. Good publicity was received in the local press, and extracts of the significance assessment will be released to the media in the near future. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

David Read

President

Lockhart & District Historical Society

PO Box 42

Lockhart NSW 2656

02 6920 5305
mail@lockhart.nsw.gov.au 
Metro Screen received $3,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the Metro Screen archives. Christina Alvarez attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Metro Screen had a very productive relationship with their consultant, Stephen Jones. The organisation was already aware of the urgent preservation needs of their collection, but the project has also allowed them to focus on the preservation of new works that they will continue to make and hold in future years. Metro Screen now has a much stronger knowledge of the collection, its value to the community and a good plan for the future digitisation and storage of their collection.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Christina Alvarez

General Manager

Metro Screen

PO Box 299

Paddington NSW 2021

02 9356 1818

c.alvarez@metroscreen.com.au 
Mid North Coast Maritime Museum Association received $8,140 to conduct a significance assessment of the Mid North Coast Maritime Museum collection and training of volunteers. Brian Stephens attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Roger Parris carried out the significance assessment of the collection and Jonathan London, Australian National Maritime Museum conducted the training workshops. The museum felt that both consultancies were informative, practical and productive as the consultants showed a great understanding of working with volunteers and regional collections. The training workshop included representatives from 10 local heritage organisations in the area, including Trial Bay Gaol and the Frank Partridge Military Museum. As a result of this project there has been an increased effort from the central core of volunteers to make positive changes as recommended by the consultants.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jan Howison

Secretary

Mid North Coast Maritime Museum

PO Box 481

Port Macquarie NSW 2444

02 6584 3055

maritime@midcoast.com.au 
The National Art School received $13,100 for a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the National Art School and Darlinghurst Gaol collection and rehousing some of the collection in archival storage. Deborah Beck attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Karen Coote completed both the significance assessment and the preservation needs assessment and assisted the National Art School to achieve a huge amount in 12 months. Both surveys will be useful documents in helping to identify works in the collection and advising on work that can be done in the future. The significance assessment has also helped to outline the importance and value of the collection that will stay on the site of the old Darlinghurst Gaol. Paintings that were previously stored in bubble wrap are now housed in secure racks and works on paper have been correctly housed in plan drawers. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Deborah Beck

Lecturer/Archivist

National Art School

Forbes Street

Darlinghurst NSW 2010

02 9339 8744

deborah.beck@det.nsw.gov.au 
New England Regional Art Museum received $6,000 to conduct a preservation needs assessment of the museum's collection of Indigenous art and a training workshop.
Allan Byrne conducted the preservation needs assessment successfully looking at each bark painting, hollow log and didgeridu (sic) in the collection and prioritising the items regarding their need for individual treatment. His report is comprehensive and should lead to a direct improvement in the preservation, storage and display of these works. Access to the collection will also be improved. Allan also conducted a training workshop on the structure of bark paintings and making display structures. Simon Hartas (International Art Services) conducted a second workshop on box making for both storage and transportation of objects. Workshop participants included staff and volunteers from Tamworth Art Gallery, the University of New England and the local Aboriginal Keeping Place. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Caroline Downer

Director

New England Regional Art Museum

PO Box 508

Armidale NSW 2350

02 6772 5255

neram@neram.com.au 
New Italy Museum was awarded $4,000 for collection management software and documentation of the collection.
Collections Mosaic was purchased and the collection is being catalogued into the database. This is leading to improved access and a more descriptive and interesting collection. The project has resulted in increased contact with Mosaic staff, a strengthened relationship with the Regional Museums Development Officer and an increased interest amongst museum members and the museum's volunteer group. The grant has allowed the museum to be more actively and successfully involved in regional exhibitions, as reported in 'The Richmond River Express Examiner, 22 April 2009, pp 1-2. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

David Barnes

New Italy Museum

PO Box 5139

East Lismore NSW 2480

02 6624 5155
davidjpbarnes@hotmail.com 
Norfolk Island Museum was awarded $7,150 to conduct a preservation needs assessment of the Norfolk Island Museum. Brian Hubber attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Helen Price carried out the preservation needs assessment and produced a report that will provide a blueprint for the museum's conservation planning. It is anticipated that the bulk of the recommendations will be addressed in the next twelve months, while the key recommendations will be addressed through the museum's strategic planning. The project has consolidated the value of the museum to the local community and will be of great benefit in lobbying the Norfolk Island Government and other funding bodies for increased resources. Expenditure was approved for the purchase of archival materials, dataloggers and a dehumidifier with remaining grant funds.
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Lisa Richards
Curator

Norfolk Island Museum

Norfolk Island 2899

6723 23788

lrichards@museums.gov.nf 
Parramatta & District Historical Society received $5,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the Hambledon Cottage collection and a training workshop. Ken Smith attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Kay Soderland of Preservation Australia conducted the preservation needs assessment and Tegan Anthes conducted the training workshop. The training workshop enabled volunteers to gain necessary skills for box making, textile handling and storage, photograph storage and deframing and surface cleaning of pictures. The preservation needs assessment has been well received by the society and has been a catalyst to assess collection items, begin deaccessioning, finalise cataloguing and organise more appropriate storage. This project has resulted in better access to the collection, improved storage and a good list of recommendations for which to seek further funding. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.  
Contact:

Ken Smith

Secretary & Archivist

Parramatta & District Historical Society

PO Box 1384
Parramatta NSW 2124

02 9635 6924

parramattahistry@hotkey.net.au 
Randwick City Library & Information Service and Randwick & District Historical Society received $8,200 to conduct preservation needs assessment of both collections and a training workshop. Georgina Keep attended the workshop on behalf of the organisations. 

Kim Morris of Art and Archival undertook assessments of both collections and conducted a preservation training workshop. Key recommendations of the reports have been analysed and some have already been implemented or planned for. A strong working relationship with the consultant was developed and volunteers have acquired pertinent skills in collection management and maintenance. The workshop also proved to be an effective publicity and promotional tool for both organisations. Publicity included an article in the Southern Courier, 11 December 2007. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Barbara Todes

Manager, Library & Community Services

Randwick City Council
Locked Bag 8

Maroubra NSW 2035

02 9314 4888
contactus@randwick.nsw.gov.au 

Richmond River Historical Society received $4,950 to conduct a significance assessment.
The significance assessment was undertaken by Joan Kelly, Museum Advisor, Lismore. There was a good relationship between the consultant and the organisation. The report adequately covers the significance of the collections and recommends some actions that could be taken to improve the preservation of the collection. There was considerable involvement by the volunteers who gained skills and increased their confidence in documenting and assessing collection items. The assessment highlighted that the collection needs to be better documented and the society is putting measures in place to achieve this. Overall, there is a greater commitment from volunteers to increase awareness of the value of the collection and to document this knowledge. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Geoffrey Foley

Secretary

Richmond River Historical Society

PO Box 467

Lismore NSW 2480

02 6621 9993

info@richhistory.org.au 
Royal Australian Artillery Historical Company was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment of the collection. Graeme Hall attended the workshop on behalf of their organisation. 

Linda Raymond undertook the significance assessment. Her report confirmed the collection's national significance and that the organisation’s current collection management procedures are satisfactory. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Kevin Browning

Chairman

Royal Australian Artillery Historical Company

Cnr Scenic Drive and North Fort Road

Manly NSW 2095

02 9976 3855
northfort@bigpond.com 
St Andrews Ukrainian Catholic Parish (Archives Committee) received $3,500 for a significance assessment of the St Andrews Ukrainian Catholic Parish Archives. Anna Jacenko attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Helen Tierney was appointed to conduct the significance assessment and a qualified librarian with Ukrainian language skills assisted with assessing the Ukrainian language material.  As a result of the assessment, volunteers gained more knowledge of the collection content and are now keen to continue the work. The process of identifying and cataloguing the collection will now commence and the recommendations made by the consultant will be considered. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Mrs Anna Jacenko

Chair, Archives Committee

St Andrews Ukrainian Catholic Parish

57 Church Street

Lidcombe NSW 2141

02 9649 9975

St John's College, University of Sydney received $3,800 for a preservation needs assessment of the college archive.  Perry McIntyre attended the workshop on behalf of their organisation. 

Kylie Rees of The History Company completed a very useful report on the preservation needs of the college archive. Major issues highlighted in the report can now be addressed and brought to the attention of the Council and senior staff. The report will be particularly valuable in focussing attention on the archive and its housing in the light of current and future building projects. One of the most important outcomes from this project has been an increased awareness in the college community itself of the recognition of the value of the collection to those outside the college. Publicity included an article in the College's newsletter The Word, Vol. 2, Issue 6, November 2007, p.18. 

The project has been completed and acquitted. 
Contact:

Dr Perry McIntyre

Archivist/Librarian

St John’s College

8A Missenden Road

Camperdown NSW 2050

02 9394 5200
pmcintyre@stjohns.usyd.edu.au 
Uralla Historical Society received $4,400 to conduct a significance assessment of the McCrossin's Mill Museum Chinese collection. Lee Scott attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

A comprehensive significance assessment of the collection was undertaken by Lee Scott, Heritage Consultant. As a result it was recommended that a professional assessment of the conservation needs of both the items on display and those in storage be undertaken. Preliminary work for the project included the compiling of object files, accessioning of objects not recorded and entering of all collection items into the Collections Mosaic database. This has significantly improved access to the collection. This project has also helped the society to undertake a strategic planning process which has resulted in a Corporate Plan and revised Management Policy and Guidelines. These will ensure that the significance assessment is a working document, relevant to the ongoing management of the museum. Publicity for the project included items in the Tamworth regional newspaper and local radio. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Kent Mayo
Uralla Historical Society

PO Box 169

Uralla NSW 2358

02 6778 3022
Woollahra Library and Information Service received $1,900 for a preservation needs assessment of the Woollahra map collection. Fran Estens attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

During the process of the preservation needs assessment the organisation had a very effective and cooperative relationship with conservator Kay Soderland of Preservation Australia. The report has addressed key areas of concern relating to the map collection as well as providing an overview of the entire local studies collection. As a result of the process there is both confirmed and improved knowledge of the building condition. The organisation has also gained a greater awareness and understanding of the requirements for the preservation of the collection. Publicity included an article in The Spectator, 14 December 2007, p.13.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Vicki Munro

Manager 

Woollahra Library & Information Service

PO Box 61

Double Bay NSW 1360

02 9391 7100

Vicki.munro@woollahra.nsw.gov.au 
NORTHERN TERRITORY
Central Australian Aboriginal Media Association (CAAMA) received $10,000 for the digitisation of video tapes of Indigenous language and culture. 
The grant allowed CAAMA to purchase 800 betacam SP tapes. CAAMA have assessed their old metal oxide tapes and the oldest, most significant tapes requiring urgent preservation were targeted for the first transfer. Once the 800 oxide tapes have been transferred, the database will be updated and access to these tapes will be improved. Skills were gained by staff in how to dub, short list and catalogue. Media included a live interview on CAAMA radio and press in The Centralian Advocate, the Territory News, Koori Mail, National Indigenous Times and the Alice Springs News. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Monika Bloedorn

Librarian

Central Australian Aboriginal Media Association

PO Box 2608
Alice Springs NT 0871

08 8951 9762
library@caama.com.au 
Northern Territory Library was awarded $9,200 for a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the Northern Territory Library photographic collection. Louise Paynter attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Tim Smith undertook the significance assessment and Detlev Lueth undertook the preservation needs assessment. Both consultants’ reports were exceptional and have provided a strong framework for establishing good practices for developing the collection. Benefits resulting from the project include increased theoretical knowledge on collection development and management, improved access to the collection, improved knowledge of collection content, and improved knowledge of contacts for future assistance and increased commitment from staff. Publicity included an article in Territory Regional Weekly, 30 November 2008. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Diana Richards

Manager, Heritage Services

Northern Territory Library

PO Box 42

Darwin NT 0801

08 8999 3929
diana.richards@nt.gov.au 
QUEENSLAND
Burnett War Memorial Museum Association received $3,500 for a significance assessment of the museum collection. Russell Cook attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The significance assessment was conducted by Dr Jack Ford who had an effective relationship with the museum. As a result of this project museum volunteers have noticed an increase in their skills and their knowledge of the collection. There is also an improved knowledge of who to contact for further assistance and an increase in lobbying power for additional resources.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Russell Cook
President

Burnett War Memorial Museum Association

PO Box 631

Kingaroy Qld 4061

07 4162 4632
burtcook@dodo.com.au 
The Centre for Multicultural Pastoral Care was awarded $760 for archival storage materials to rehouse the Queensland Catholic Migrant Archive.
This grant has enabled the centre to purchase archival quality storage boxes and photo binders and pages to store collection items of national significance held by the organisation following the recommendations of a previous significance assessment with a CHG in 2005. The centre now has two volunteers working on the rehousing of the collection so that it can be accessed by church staff, historians and researchers. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Clyde Cosentino

Director
Centre for Multicultural Pastoral Care

PO Box 112
Paddington Qld 4064

07 3876 3295
cosentinoc@bne.catholic.net.au 
The Friends of John Flynn Place and Cloncurry Shire Council were awarded $5,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the collection relating to the Australian Inland Mission and John Flynn. Louise Campbell attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Christine Ianna was appointed to conduct the preservation needs assessment. The report is comprehensive and provides a good list of prioritised recommendations for the future conservation of the collection. Louise Campbell also returned from the Canberra workshop with a greater awareness of collection preservation. Expenditure of remaining grant funds was approved to assist with conservation treatment on a portrait of John Flynn.
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Chris McDonald

Friends of John Flynn Place

PO Box 499

Cloncurry QLD 4824

07 4742 5007

chris@mdh.net.au 

Gold Coast City Art Gallery received $10,000 for conservation treatments of artworks. Stephen Baxter attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

This project has allowed for the conservation treatment of items identified in the 2005 preservation survey as needing priority treatment. To date, 21 items have received treatment. In addition to CHG, funding was secured from the Gold Coast City Council to purchase frames for the treated items. The works have subsequently been remounted in archival mounts and framed in suitable museum frames. Caroline O'Rourke has been treating the collection items and her relationship with the gallery is ongoing.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

John Walsh

Manager

Gold Coast City Art Gallery

Box 6615

Gold Coast Mail Centre Qld 9726

07 5581 6567 

walsh@gcac.com.au 
Highfields Pioneer Village, Museum and Park received $6,050 for collection management software and archival storage materials to rehouse the Toowoomba Foundry Collection.
Collections Mosaic software was purchased and training courses in its use undertaken. These were necessary and very useful for the volunteers. Archival storage materials were also purchased and put to good use. Publicity was good from local radio stations and two small articles in the two local newspapers. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jody Ashford

Secretary

Highfields Pioneer Village

PO Box 325

Highfields Qld 4352

07 4696 6309
highfieldspioneerv@westnet.com.au 
Juandah Heritage Society received $3,100 for collection management software and training in its use. Dinah Fraser attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

The society considers this project to have been a great success and Collections Mosaic has proven to be an appropriate software choice for the organisation. The training workshop in the use of Mosaic was attended by three members of the society and members of similar societies in Mitchell, Roma, Dirranbandi, Jondaryan and Theodore. The instructor (Andrew Whittington of Information Services & Technology) was helpful, friendly and knowledgeable and all attendees left feeling confident about using the technology. As a result of the workshop, participants have formed a new network - MUGs (Mosaic Users Group). Excess funds allowed the purchase of an external hard drive and two USB flash drives. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Dinah Fraser

Secretary

Juandah Heritage Society

PO Box 1

Wandoan Qld 4419

07 4627 4191

dinahh@bigpond.com 
Kowanyama Aboriginal Shire Council received $5,000 for a significance assessment of Aboriginal material culture collection at Kowanyama. Viv Sinnamon attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

A statement of significance was prepared by Arthur Palmer which identified that the Kowanyama collections are of national significance. The organisation feels that the document has been professionally presented and will be valuable in lobbying for support for the conservation needs of the collection and for the establishment of the Arts, Culture and Research Centre planned for 2010. As a result of this project there is an improved knowledge of the collection and the organisation is now aware of the amount of work necessary in documenting the collection in a manner that does it justice. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Viv Sinnamon

Manager

Kowanyama Aboriginal land and 

Natural Resources Management Office

PO Box 32

Kowanyama QLD 4871

07 4060 5187

viv@klco.org.au 
National Trust of QLD - Atherton Chinatown & Charters Towers Museum received $10,000 for a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the National Trust of Queensland's Chinese artefacts at Atherton Chinatown and Charters Towers Museum. Noelene Mays attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Gordon Grimwade and Peter Maxwell completed a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the Hou Wang Miao collection in Atherton, and the Chinese collection in Charters Towers. This report will be valuable in improving the understanding of these collections within the National Trust of Queensland and in improving their management. The report and its recommendations will also be of great assistance in seeking funds and resources for preservation, not only through government grants, but also from the corporate sector and the local community. Publicity has included articles in the Atherton Tablelander, 20 November 2007, p. 11 & 15 April 2008, p. 10. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Stewart Armstrong

Executive Director

National Trust of Queensland

95 William Street

Brisbane Qld 4000

07 3229 1788
info@nationaltrustqld.org 
Toowoomba Grammar School Old Boys' Association received $11,000 for archival storage materials to rehouse the Toowoomba Grammar School Archive Collection and a training workshop.
Two training workshops titled Collection Management and Collection Preservation were held by Vicki Warden, Museum Development Officer at the Queensland Museum. The workshops attracted a group of enthusiastic volunteers who have continued to work two days a week at cleaning, repairing and storing the large number of items in the collection, with Vicki's guidance. Archival storage materials were also purchased. As a result of this project, the school has agreed to fund the part time employment of one of the volunteers as Curator of the School Museum and Archive, which was officially opened in May 2009. This project has been a huge success in terms of community awareness, volunteer involvement, improved standard of preservation and accessioning practices as well as creating a higher status for the collection within the organisation. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Christopher Wicks

President

PO Box 2900

Toowoomba Qld 4350

oldboys@tgsoba.org.au 
Yeppoon RSL Military Museum received $2,970 for a collection management software purchase and equipment.
The museum purchased Collections Mosaic software and storage equipment, which enabled improvements to the collection's management and organisation. As a result of the grant, the museum's standing in the community has been heightened and the collection has been recognised as a worthwhile community resource. The RSL voted to fund a new building for the museum's collection and essential conservation, preservation and research work has been supported. Themed exhibitions, open days and school group visits have also been enabled, further increasing the community's focus and attention on the museum's valuable collection. Publicity included numerous articles in local newspapers from July 2007 to April 2008. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Michelle Edgar

Project Manager

Yeppoon RSL Military Museum

PO Box 1023
Yeppoon Qld 4703

0418 455 305
shelby_191@hotmail.com 
SOUTH AUSTRALIA
The City of Playford received $3,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the City of Playford photographic collection.  Penny Davies attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Megan Jordan-Jones of South East Conservation and Restoration conducted the preservation needs assessment which provided valuable recommendations for the future care of the collection. In particular, the report will provide critical support in arguing the case for necessary funding to properly care for the collection. Of particular significance is the heightened awareness that the organisation now has around the condition of the building and its impact on the collection. There is also a greater understanding of the need to provide proper housing and collection care.  Publicity included articles in The Bunyip, 21 January 2007; the Adelaide Advertiser, 22 November 2007 and the SA Public Libraries Newsletter, December 2007.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Penny Davies

Specialist Services Coordinator

City of Playford Library Service

12 Bishopstone Road

Davoren Park SA 5113

08 8256 0343

pdavies@playford.sa.gov.au 
History Trust of South Australia, Community History Unit received $7,000 for training in disaster preparedness and response.

Sixteen participants from six museums in South Australia participated in disaster preparedness and response workshops run by Anne Dineen and Bee Flynn of ArtLab Australia. Participants gained enhanced knowledge and skills to identify and manage risks to their collections and to confidently handle an emergency situation or disaster. Workshop participants were also given the opportunity to purchase disaster materials with excess grant funds in order to carry out their disaster plans. Workshops such as these allow the History Trust to provide training and skills development and promote appropriate standards of good museum practice in regional collections. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Amanda James
Senior Community History Officer
History Trust of South Australia

GPO Box 1836

Adelaide SA 5001

08 8203 9878

ajames@history.sa.gov.au 
Lobethal Heritage Association was awarded $14,850 for archival storage materials to rehouse the Onkaparinga Woollen Mill collection. 
This grant enabled the organisation to purchase preservation and conservation storage materials to protect the Onkaparinga Woollen Mill collection which includes textiles, papers and machinery. There is now a system in place for inventories which has improved access to the collection, allowing for easier research and administration. Some treasures were uncovered during the rehousing project, including blue prints and plans of the mill and its machinery that date back to the beginning of the last century. This grant has allowed the knowledge and skills gained from a previous community heritage grant to be utilised and the organisation is now more aware of the extent of the collection’s needs and its significance to Australia.
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ann Parker-Brunn

Vice Chairperson

Lobethal Heritage Association

PO Box 916

Lobethal SA 5241

08 8389 6725

ann.parker-brunn@bigpond.com 

Mannum Dock Museum of River History received $3,800 for a significance assessment of the Mannum Dock Museum of River History. Ailis Cooke attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

A very successful assessment was carried out by Geoff Speirs culminating in a valuable and useful report. As a direct result of the report's recommendations, new goals with achievable time frames for updating the Collection Management Policy, in particular those relating to copyright laws were actioned. There has also been renewed enthusiasm to continue work associated with cataloguing the collection. 

The project has been completed and acquitted 
Contact:

Jenny Callander
Museum Director

Mannum Dock Museum of River History

6 Randell Street

Mannum SA 5238

08 8569 2733
mannumdockmuseum@baonline.com.au 
National Trust of South Australia, Goolwa Museum was awarded $3,400 to purchase archival storage materials.
This project has enabled the museum to properly store all paper records in an 8-bay compactus and a 6-drawer plan cabinet. This has allowed better access to the records and has heightened community perception of the collection. Publicity included articles in two local newspapers including The Argus on 29 November 2007. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Mr Anthony Presgrave

Treasurer

National Trust of South Australia, Goolwa Museum

PO Box 470
Goolwa SA 5214
08 8555 3311
aydepe@bigpond.com 
National Trust of SA - Tea Tree Gully Branch was awarded $3,500 significance assessment of the Old Highercombe Hotel Museum's collection. Gill Starks attended the workshop on behalf of their organisation. 

Geoff Speirs undertook the significance assessment. His report included valuable recommendations for future collection care and display. The project has given volunteers new focus and direction and they now have a greater understanding of collection management and significance assessment. Publicity included articles in the National Trust of SA Regional Rap and the History Trust of SA’s MAGP News. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Mrs Gillian Starks

Vice Chairperson/Collections Curator

National Trust of South Australia – Tea Tree Gully Branch

3 Perseverance Road

Tea Tree Gully SA 5091

08 8264 0309
starksg@adam.com.au 
Performing Arts Collection of SA, Adelaide Festival Theatre received $3,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the Fewster and King music theatre archives, 1918 – 1932. Helen Trepa attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Megan Jordan-Jones of South East Conservation and Restoration undertook the preservation needs assessment. Megan understood the difficulties involved in working with collections maintained on small budgets and provided realistic objectives. The volunteers came away with a greater understanding of why proper storage is important and a greater appreciation of how simple measures can immediately benefit collection items. Receiving the grant has created a greater awareness of the significance of the collection amongst Festival Centre staff and has helped focus the work that needs to be done on the collection. The preservation needs assessment uncovered a rare book, The Fairies' Tree by Ola Cohn and identified cellulose nitrate film in the collection that needs to be disposed of. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ms Helen Trepa

Collection Coordinator

Adelaide Festival Theatre

GPO Box 1269
Adelaide SA 5001

08 8216 8995

helen.trepa@adelaidefestivalcentre.com.au 
South Australian Police Historical Society received $3,850 for a significance assessment of the collection. Tony Kaukas attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Geoff Speirs undertook a significance assessment of the collection and established an effective relationship with the organisation.  The Society was happy with the significance report which will have a positive effect on the society's future acquisition and preservation policies. 

The project is completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Tony Kaukas

Museum Manager

South Australian Police Historical Society

PO Box 1539

Adelaide SA 5001

08 82074099
historical@police.sa.gov.au 
West Torrens Historical Society received $3,850 for a significance assessment of the collection.
Peter Donovan completed an assessment report for the Society, which is now more aware of the need to improve collection storage, accessibility and preservation. 
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

John Gray

Secretary

West Torrens Historical Society

PO Box 43

Marleston SA 5033

08 8356 9768

grays@picknowl.com.au 

TASMANIA
Furneaux Historical Research Association received $3,630 for archival storage and display materials for the maritime collection.
As a result of this project the association has been able to vastly improve the display, conservation and security of many of the smaller maritime artefacts in the collection. Transferring the collection items into the new display case has provided an opportunity to assess the items and research the details of the shipwrecks that they originally came from. Consolidating the collection has provided better public access and an improved understanding of the significance of the collection. 

This project has been completed and acquitted. 
Contact:

Rosemary Tuxworth

Secretary

Furneaux Historical Research Association

C/- Post Office

Whitemark TAS 7255

03 6359 8434

furneauxmuseum@hotmail.com 
Glamorgan Spring Bay Council was awarded $11,000 for the documentation of the Glamorgan War Memorial Museum collection by a consultant curator and a significance assessment. Maureen Ferris attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Jai Paterson was appointed to conduct the documentation of the collection and the significance assessment. Ms Patterson was efficient and knowledgeable and drew information from the local community and volunteers. Subsequently there is now a real sense of ownership and engagement in the project and a willingness to commence preserving the collection. The inventory of the collection gives the Council an overall awareness of what they hold and the significance assessment provides an opportunity to look at the most significant items in the collection and commence preservation work. Overall the community found this to be a rewarding experience.
This project has been completed and acquitted.

Contact:

Belinda Daly

Manager Administrative & Financial Services

Glamorgan Spring Bay Council

PO Box 6

Triabunna TAS 7190

03 6257 4753
Belinda@freycinet.tas.gov.au 
The Glenorchy City Council Heritage Program received $3,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the Glenorchy City Council Heritage Collections.
Jai Paterson conducted a preservation needs assessment of the collection and proved to be very knowledgeable and efficient. The recommendations of the report have already been partially implemented with a review of council's heritage collection policy and procedures manual. The fit out of a dedicated heritage collections store has also commenced. Having a better substantiated basis for future planning will help with gaining funding and assistance in the future.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Brad Williams

Heritage Officer

Glenorchy City Council

PO Box 103

Glenorchy TAS 7010

03 6216 6771

bwilliams@gcc.tas.gov.au 
Hutchins School was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment of part of the Hutchins Archive and Heritage Collection. Margaret Mason-Cox attended the workshop on behalf of the school.

The significance assessment, undertaken by Rona Hollingsworth, Maritime Museum of Tasmania, confirmed the value and importance of the archives to the school and the wider educational community. Rona also provided invaluable information regarding care and management of the collection, thus contributing directly to an improvement in conservation and preservation techniques. Access to the collection has improved by the establishment of links with CAN. The profile of the collection has increased and the staffing has been temporarily increased in order to manage additional projects.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jill Abell

Director of Information Services and IT

The Hutchins School

71 Nelson Road

Sandy Bay TAS 7005

03 6221 4312

Jill.Abell@hutchins.tas.edu.au 

Kentish Council received $3,800 for a significance assessment of the Kentish Museum collection and buildings. Barb Wells attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Elizabeth Adkins conducted the significance assessment and the museum found her to be helpful, professional and dedicated. The report gave a very thorough assessment of significant items in the collection and gave clear recommendations for the future. The volunteers' knowledge of the museum's collection items has increased and the museum now has the information to best preserve and display their collection items and interpret them for the public. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Darrin Cunningham

Community Development Manager

Kentish Council

PO Box 63

Sheffield TAS 7306

03 6491 2500

darrin@kentish.tas.gov.au 
Levendale and Woodsdale History Rooms received $4,620 for a disaster prevention and recovery workshop for three small museums and historical societies in remote parts of Tasmania. Yvonne Crawford attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 
Kim Morris of Art & Archival ran a very successful Disaster Recovery Workshop on 30-31 May 2008. Arts Tasmania and the Tasmanian Museum & Art Gallery supplied the venue, training materials and advertising. An overwhelming response to the workshops meant that two members from each history group around Tasmania, including ten regional groups attended the workshop. Participants learned how to assess their collections in terms of disaster planning, how to deal with disasters and benefitted from the networking and contact with the consultant. Publicity included Arts Tasmania advertisements on their website for the workshop and photographs from the workshop on Museums Australia Tasmania's blog at http://tassiemuseums.edublogs.org/ 
  
This project has been completed, awaiting final invoice for acquittal.

Contact:

Yvonne Crawford

President 

Levendale and Woodsdale History Rooms

PO Box 142
Orford TAS 7190

03 6254 6165
Launceston Tramway Museum Society received $6,700 for a significance assessment of the Launceston Tramway Museum collection and a training workshop. Janice Barrett attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

The curatorial group developed a good working relationship with Jai Paterson, the consultant who undertook the significance assessment and conducted a series of workshops on collection management. As a result of the project, the museum has an appropriate database and has acquired materials to document, record and store a portion of the collection.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact: 

John Perkins

President

Launceston Tramway Museum Society

PO Box 889

Launceston TAS 7250

03 6327 3532

john_perkins@iprimus.com.au 
Ogilvie High School was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment of the Ogilvie High School archive. Isobel Williams attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Caroline Evans from the University of Tasmania conducted the Significance Assessment, which made the school more aware of the collection and gave them ideas for the future direction of the archive. Publicity included items in school publications and Alumni newsletters.

An extension has been granted until the first week of March 2009.
Contact:

Isobel Williams

Manager of Library Services

Ogilvie High School

228 Main Rd

New Town TAS 7008

03 6228 8800

isobel.williams@education.tas.gov.au 

St Helens History and Visitor Information Centre received $1,500 for training in preservation of textiles and restoration of metal and wood artefacts. Sue Briginshaw attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A 2-day training workshop in preservation of textiles was undertaken by Christina Ritschel, Textile Conservation, Fitzroy, Victoria, on 28 - 29 January 2008. All attendees acquired practical skills in preservation processes and causes of degradation. As a result of the workshop volunteers now have an acute awareness of the collection needs and are in the process of rectifying the problems. Additionally they now have a network of consultants to contact. As a result of the workshop, the centre has had state-wide publicity through radio and newspapers and all staff and volunteers are committed to the museum and archive with membership of the Friends of the History Room having doubled. 

The project is completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Sue Briginshaw

Curator

St Helens History and Visitor Information Centre


61 Cecilia Street
St Helens TAS 7216

03 6376 1744
jsbriginshaw@bigpond.com 
VICTORIA
Ararat & District Historical Society was awarded $2,750 for archival storage materials to rehouse the museum's collection. Robin Wilcock attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

The purchase of these materials has ensured better conservation and storage for museum articles including housing books and photos in Tyvek, housing documents in mylar sleeves, appropriately covering costumes on exhibition and housing delicate costumes in solander boxes and archival tissue. Future protective measures will now be carried out as soon as they are needed. More volunteers have been attracted to the museum as a result of the project. Publicity has included articles in the Ararat Advertiser, 15 January 2008, p. 3 and 3 June 2008, p. 3. 
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Alan Wetton

President

Ararat & District Historical Society

PO Box 551
Ararat Vic 3377

03 5352 3502
langimorgala@vic.chariot.net.au 

The Australian Multicultural Foundation was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment of the Sir James Gobbo, Australian Multicultural Foundation Library collection.
Annette Welkamp, Cultural Connotations undertook the significance assessment for the AMF and provided an intern to assist with sorting and collating the materials. The AMF found Annette to be very professional and thorough in her work. The project has meant that the AMF now has a catalogue of its documents and a greater knowledge about the significance of its materials. During the process, Annette explained how to sort and collate important documents, which has now been completed with the assistance of the intern.  The recommendations in the report will be very useful when undertaking the preservation and management of the collection.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Bullent (Hass) Dellal

Executive Director

Australian Multicultural Foundation

PO Box 538

Carlton South VIC 3053

03 9347 6622

info@amf.net.au 
Ballarat Mechanics' Institute received $4,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the collection. David Richardson attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Duncan and Christine Rolley of Artifact Conservation undertook the significance assessment of the collection. The report will be widely distributed to staff and volunteers and will lead to immediate improvements in collection handling and storage practices. Many of the recommendations in the report will inform the brief given to the architect for the $1.3 million ground floor restoration and collection management storage works for which the institute has received funding from the Victorian Government and the Potter Foundation. These works will address many of the structural and environmental recommendations made in the report.  The report will also guide the organisation in a staged program of conservation treatment of collection items.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Dr Frank Hurley

President

Ballarat Mechanics’ Institute

117-119 Sturt Street

Ballarat VIC 3350

03 5331 3042

bmilibrary@ncable.net.au 
Benalla & District Historical Society received $3,300 for archival storage and equipment.
The conditions of this grant were expanded to include conservation treatment and reformatting. Overall, the organisation was able to achieve a lot with their grant money, including collection rehousing, installing environmental monitoring equipment, reformatting of 20 audiotapes and conservation treatment of the Sir Edward (Weary) Dunlop extract of birth and the Hector Waller Distinguished Service Order. Completion of these activities, as recommended in the 2005 preservation needs assessment, is a significant achievement for the organisation which has resulted in improved volunteer moral. The organisation was awarded the Sir Rupert Hamer Records Management Award 2007 from the Public Record Office Victoria for its “archival storage, research and reading room project”, to which this grant contributed.
This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Elisabeth Sadler

President

Benalla & District Historical Society

PO Box 201

Benalla VIC 3672

03 5762 1749

robin.sadler1@bigpond.com 
Brambuk Aboriginal Cultural Centre was awarded $4,500 for a significance assessment of the Brambuk Aboriginal Cultural Centre's collection. Aaron Clark attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Abby Cooper undertook the significance assessment of the Brambuk collection and had a good relationship with the organisation.  The significance assessment provides a good list of recommendations and highlights significant items in the collection.  Publicity included an article in the Wimmera Times and also the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander News, National Museum of Australia, April 2008, Vol. 5, Issue 1, p. 19.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Aaron Clark

Interpretation Ranger

Brambuk Aboriginal Cultural Centre

PO Box 43

Halls Gap VIC 3381

03 5361 4000

info@brambuk.com.au 
Broadford & District Historical Society was awarded $3,850 for a significance assessment of the collection. John Brissett attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

The significance assessment was undertaken by Sue Hodges Productions and was written by Andrew Junor. The society was very happy with the team of people directly associated with the production of the report who consulted widely amongst and beyond the members. They researched thoroughly and gave the society the inspiration and direction that they sought. From the report, the society has learned the value of their collection and in particular the uniqueness of the newspaper printing office. They have been given direction on how to exhibit, protect and preserve what they have and the report will be vital in future attempts to raise funds. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

John Brissett

Secretary

Broadford and District Historical Society

PO Box 114

Broadford VIC 3658

03 5784 1970

john.brissett@gmail.com 
Brotherhood of St Laurence was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the Brotherhood's archive. Trish Newell attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

The Brotherhood of St Laurence enjoyed a constructive, positive working relationship with their significance assessor, Vicki Ryan who produced a thorough report. The project has resulted in increased knowledge of the historical archive collection, a better understanding of how to care for the collection and who to contact for assistance. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Louise Segafredo

Senior Manager, Knowledge Management

Brotherhood of St Laurence

67 Brunswick Street

Fitzroy Vic 3065

03 9483 1183

info@bsl.org.au 
The Golden Dragon Museum was awarded $2,400 for a textiles conservation workshop. Tamara Booth attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

A very successful three day textiles preservation workshop was conducted on 11-13 April 2008 by textiles conservator Jane Wild. Three museum staff and volunteers as well as 18 participants from surrounding community groups attended. The workshops covered conservation, handling, treatments, environment monitoring, display and storage of textiles, and included theory and 'hands on' activities.  From the workshop the museum has developed a good relationship with the conservator, who has offered continuing contact, advice and assistance to the museum. 
Publicity has included articles in The Advertiser (Bendigo), 17 January, and 14 April and 10 May 2008 (letter to the Editor by Jane Wild), the Golden Dragon Museum newsletter, and Museums Australia (Vic) members Weekly Bulletin [Email], 20 November 2007. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ms Anita Jack

General Manager

Golden Dragon Museum

PO Box 877
Bendigo Vic 3552

(03) 5441 5044
info@goldendragonmuseum.org 
La Mama received $3,500 for a significance assessment of the collection. Liz Jones attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Carolyn Laffan undertook a comprehensive and professional significance assessment which will be very valuable for the company in the future. Some initial preservation advice has already been acted upon and Carolyn has also provided contacts for future professional assistance, advice and recommendations in the field of preservation and conservation. The lobbying power of the organisation has been increased as a result of the grant and extra interest by staff and volunteers and the wider community has been noticed. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Dr Liz Jones

Artistic Director/Administrator

La Mama Inc

PO Box 1009

Carlton Vic 3053

03 9347 6948
liz@lamama.com.au 
Murtoa & District Historical Society & Community Museum received $1,485 to purchase collection management software. Peter Adler attended the CHG Workshop on behalf of the organisation. 
The society purchased Collections Mosaic software to catalogue the historical and museum collection. The organisation has benefited in terms of exposure and lobbying power and the volunteers are now more committed and empowered. Publicity included articles and photographs published in the Wimmera Mail Times and the Warracknabeal Herald; articles about the grant by Museums Australia and Western Victoria Royal Historical Society; a 2 minute story on WIN TV; and an interview on the ABC. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Valerie Gregory

Hon. Secretary

Murtoa & District Historical Society & Community Museum

PO Box 62
Murtoa Vic 3390


03 5385 2582
doggone@activ8.net.au 
Museum of Chinese Australian History received $6,000 for archival storage and equipment for the Museum's collection.

This project focused on rehousing the museum's collection into archival storage and providing adequate shelving and drawers for the collection. Boxes and other archival materials were purchased from Archival Survival, including some custom made boxes for particular objects, such as Chinese bamboo hats which require a flat, broad box. Textiles and scrolls are also amongst the collection items that have been rehoused. This project has addressed some of the recommendations of the museum’s preservation needs assessment which was funded by CHG in 2006. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jennifer Levitt

Exhibitions and Programs Manager

Museum of Chinese Australian History

22 Cohen Place

Melbourne Vic 3000

03 9662 2888

curator@chinesemuseum.com.au 

Museum of Lillydale, Shire of Yarra Ranges was awarded $3,500 for a significance assessment of the Dame Nellie Melba collection. Louise Keene attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

The significance assessment was conducted by Jeff Brownrigg of Cultural Information (Australasia). The report provided a greater appreciation of the Melba collection, giving context to particular materials that were assessed as having national or international significance. The museum was also able to purchase some archival storage materials with their grant money.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Louise Keene

Exhibition Programs Officer

Museum of Lillydale

PO Box 105

Lilydale Vic 3140

03 9294 6313

l.keene@yarraranges.vic.gov.au 

Old Gippstown - Gippsland Heritage Park was awarded $3,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the Narracan Mechanics Institute Library collection. Linda Barraclough attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Duncan Rolley, Artifact Conservation compiled an extensive and practical report on the collection's preservation needs, which will provide both immediate direction, and assistance with long term planning and management. An excess of funds allowed a successful training day on 'Preservation Needs for Old Books', also conducted by Duncan Rolley. It was attended by all members of the cataloguing team, plus Old Gippstown volunteers and members of two other similar institutions. The consultant also provided valuable information on contacts for materials. This project has considerably enhanced the collection's profile within the larger community and wider, resulting in requests for access to the collection. Publicity included an article in The Moe and Narracan News, 18 December 2007, p.5. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Mr Michael Fozard

Manager

Old Gippstown – Gippsland Heritage Park

PO Box 337

Moe Vic 3825

03 5127 3082
gippslandheritagepark@datafast.net.au 
Sovereign Hill Museums Association & Ballarat Historical Society received $4,000 for a preservation needs assessment of Ballarat Historical Society Collection.

Duncan and Tina Rolley of Artifact Conservation conducted the preservation needs assessment and produced a very detailed report. The process has given the Gold Museum a far clearer perspective on the overall preservation challenges they face and a prioritised plan for approaching these challenges. The scale of the problem is considerably worse than the museum was expecting and creates some serious challenges for resourcing the recommended improvements. The report will now form the basis of a concerted conservation plan and will be used to raise awareness amongst staff, volunteers and the wider community.

This project is completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Roger Trudgeon

Manager/Curator

Gold Museum
Sovereign Hill Post Office
Ballarat VIC 3350

03 5337 1122

rtrudgeon@sovereignhill.com.au 
Talbot Arts & Historical Museum received $2,860 for a collection management software purchase. Robin McRobinson attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

A software package was purchased from MAXUS Australia Pty Ltd. It consisted of Immagic DB/TextWorks version 10 and Maxus collections for museums. Prior to and following installation, the members and volunteers went through the collection and completed data sheets on each item. This project has resulted in the identification of previous recording errors, the discovery of new information and stories about some collection items, a greater understanding of elements of the collection in relation to storage, display, preservation and significance, a detailed check of the loan register and catalogue, improved dialogue with other local area history and museum groups, improvements in accessioning and storage methods and new volunteers being attracted to the museum. Publicity included articles in The Maryborough Advertiser, 4 December 2007, p. 7, Talbot Today and Tomorrow Museum News, February 2008, Vol 11, Issue 1, p. 16 and March 2008, Vol 11, Issue 2, p. 16, and in the Royal Historical Society of Victoria History News, Issue 273, Feb-Mar 2008. 
The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:
Robin McRobinson

President

Talbot Arts & Historical Museum


PO Box 64
Talbot Vic 3371

03 5461 3340
macrob@iinet.net.au 
Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy Sts Peter and Paul received $3,850 for a significance assessment of the church archive. Father Zenon Chorkawyj attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

Snjezana Cosic undertook a significance assessment of the Bishop Ivan Prasko Memorial Library and Museum of Ukrainian Arts and Crafts collections. The organisation had a good relationship with the consultant and her report provided a good list of recommendations for future planning. There has been improved access to the museum collection as a result of this survey. Publicity has included an appearance by the Museum Curator on the ABC program, Collectors. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Father Zenon Chorkawyj

Museum Curator

Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy Sts Peter and Paul

35 Canning Street

North Melbourne Vic 3051

03 9320 2560

eparchy@catholicukes.org.au 
Upper Murray Historical Society received $6,820 for a preservation needs assessment and collection management training workshop for the Man from Snowy River Collection.
The preservation needs assessment undertaken by Kay Soderlund of Preservation Australia will be an important tool for future conservation planning. Euan McGillivray from Museums Australia Victoria ran a successful ‘Caring for your Collection’ workshop, followed by a similar workshop on photographs and negatives. Museums Australia also ran a Caring for Textiles workshop for volunteers. The training workshops were invaluable in highlighting basic conservation techniques to the volunteers and committee members. All were well attended by community members and other historical societies in the region and have resulted in valuable relationships with museum professionals. Publicity included items in the local press about the project and advertising about the workshops. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Marita Albert

Project Manager

Upper Murray Historical Society 

PO Box 127 

Corryong Vic 3707

02 6076 2600
info@manfromsnowyrivermuseum.com 
Victorian Jazz Archive was awarded $6,400 for a significance assessment of the archive and preservation training.

Carolyn Laffan carried out the significance assessment. Her experience as a performing arts curator gave her a good background for this assessment which identified the collection to be of national significance and gave good recommendations for future collection management. Euan McGillivray, Museums Australia Victoria conducted three full day workshops, covering conservation principles for recordings, photographs, printed materials and clothing. Ralph Powell conducted a final workshop on book conservation and cataloguing. As a result of this workshop, the archive has discovered that they hold a number of rare books. Information on these titles will be uploaded onto Libraries Australia. All three consultants have offered to be available for future queries should problems arise.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Mel Blachford

Collections Manager

Victorian Jazz Archive

PO Box 6002

Wantirna Mall VIC 3152

03 9800 5535

info@vicjazzarchive.org.au 
WESTERN AUSTRALIA
Archives of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Perth received $1,500 for archival storage materials to rehouse the 1930's architectural plans of St Mary's Cathedral.
The 1930 cathedral plans are in a fragile condition and cannot be handled without causing further damage. Rehousing in polypropylene sleeves allows greater access to the collection, especially as access is needed by the architects during the conservation and restoration of the cathedral. There is improved knowledge of the collection content and building condition as the listings for the collection must all be upgraded. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Sr Francis Stibi

Archivist

Archives of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Perth

40A Mary Street
Highgate WA 6003

08 99228 8020
archives@perthcatholic.org.au 

The Benedictine Community of New Norcia received $3,000 for archival storage materials to rehouse the New Norcia music archive.
Prior to receiving the grant the music archive was a disused repository with no index to the collection. The grant has allowed the community to re-shelve all the music and catalogue the contents. The material has been stored in archival quality boxes, all lined with acid free paper. The result is that the music archive is now neat, tidy and attractive. The collection is easily accessible as it is logically arranged and available through the catalogue. As a result, the organisation has successfully answered a number of music queries, including a very large undertaking for a Sydney musician who required music for a programme commissioned by the BBC.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Christopher Power

Prior of the Abbey

Benedictine Community of New Norcia

Post Office

New Norcia WA 6509

08 9654 8018

archives@newnorcia.wa.edu.au 
Catholic Diocese of Broome was awarded $6,500 for a preservation needs assessment of the historic Diocesan archive and a preservation training workshop. Mary Parnell attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Paul Malone of Preservation Services was appointed to conduct the preservation needs assessment and training workshop. The Diocese, with the assistance of this grant, is pleased to have taken this initial step in preserving their archives. The workshop was well attended from across the community and the Diocese and has created networking opportunities between organisations with similar interests. Interest in the preservation of the Diocesan archives has increased as a result of this project.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Janice Grimson

Secretary

Catholic Diocese of Broome

PO Box 76

Broome WA 6725

08 9192 1060

secretary@broomediocese.org 
City of Gosnells received $5,000 for a preservation needs assessment of the Gosnells museum, archive and local studies collections. Michele Keogh and Alethea du Boulay attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Paul Malone of Preservation Services undertook a preservation needs assessment and disaster management plan for the City of Gosnells. These surveys have helped to highlight risk areas and have provided recommendations to ensure the preservation and accessibility of the documents held by the City of Gosnells.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Stuart Bennett or Janet Hudson

City of Gosnells

PO Box 662

Gosnells  WA  6990

08 9391 3292

Leonora Gwalia Historical Museum received $10,000 for archival storage materials for rehousing, fire protection and surveillance equipment.
The project achieved greater security and safety of the collection. Fire protection equipment is now more readily accessible and the security system not only protects against theft and damage, but also acts as a deterrent. Purchase of archival materials has ensured good preservation practice, for example, large plastic encapsulations now secure the large maps and technical drawings which previously could not be accessed or handled for fear of damage and decay. Access to these materials has enabled a greater understanding of the collection. Publicity has included articles in Gwalia Historic Site MuseLetter, February 2008 and Tower St Times, February 2008. 

The project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

John Watson

Manager

Leonora Gwalia Historical Museum

PO Box 111

Leonora WA 6438

08 9037 7122
gwalia@emerge.net.au 

Manjimup Historical Society received $4,400 for a significance assessment of the collection. Ian Wilson attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

The significance assessment was undertaken by Cathy Day of Heritage Today. This project was a fantastic achievement for the society who learnt a lot about accessing consultants, the importance of object files and appropriate management of the collection. Interest in the society has increased and the society is hoping to recruit new members as a result. Ian Wilson in his final report states "overall, the work with the consultant is arguably the best thing to have happened to the society. There is more interest in what we are trying to achieve and where we are trying to get to". Publicity included an article in the Manjimup-Bridgetown Times, October 29 2008.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Ian Wilson

President

Manjimup Historical Society

PO Box 387

Manjimup WA 6258

08 9777 1758

riwilson78@bigpond.com 
Royal Perth Yacht Club of Western Australia was awarded $3,400 for a preservation needs assessment of the Royal Perth Yacht Club Archive. Jon Readhead attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation. 

During the preservation needs assessment, RPYC volunteers worked closely with consultant Paul Malone and were able to vastly improve their knowledge of collection content, skills in administering the collection and the methods to maintain and preserve the collection. The RPYC volunteers have gained a greater knowledge of the building and repository conditions and have already factored building improvements, such as correct lighting, ventilation, security and fire detection equipment into their budget. In addition to the preservation needs assessment, Paul Malone prepared a Disaster Management Plan for the Royal Perth Yacht Club collections. Publicity included an article in the Claremont Nedlands Post, 9 February 2008. 

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Jon Readhead

Chairman of Archives

Royal Perth Yacht Club


PO Box 5
Nedlands WA 6909

08 9276 1351
clubarchivist@bigpond.com 
Perth Diocesan Trustees, Anglican Church of Australia received $7,300 for a significance assessment and preservation needs assessment of the Diocesan archives. Annie Medley attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.

The significance assessment was undertaken by Jenni Carter of Historical Research and Publication Services and the preservation needs assessment was conducted by Paul Malone, Preservation Services. The organisation had a good relationship with both consultants who have produced highly effective reports that relate well to the collection. The organisation was also able to purchase archival materials with their grant money. As a result of this project a program of microfilming is being organised and a disaster plan has been developed. Publicity included an article in the Anglican Messenger, February 2008, p 4.

This project has been completed and acquitted. 
Contact:

Annie Medley

Diocesan Archivist

Perth Diocesan Trustees

573 Hay Street

Perth WA 

08 9325 7455

archives@perth.anglican.org 
Western Desert Lands Aboriginal Corporation was awarded $14,800 for preservation and digitisation of the Martu Map. Sue Davenport attended the workshop on behalf of the organisation.
This project was successful in conserving and digitising Yintakaja-lampajuya (the Martu map) so that it can be safely displayed. The Restoration Studio undertook the conservation treatment and digitisation services were carried out by CPL Digital and Flash Photobition. A digital copy of the map has been produced which has been printed on canvas sheets and distributed to Martu communities, some of whom are using it to plan return to country trips in 2009. Overall the project was highly successful and has created a useful record of sites on Martu lands. This will have long term benefits for Martu in passing on cultural knowledge to future generations.

This project has been completed and acquitted.
Contact:

Richard Taylor

Western Desert Lands Aboriginal Corporation

PO Box 504

Newman WA 6753

0417 891 011

richard.taylor@westnet.com.au 
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